
HALL-BRYAN V.F.W. POST 10132
6101 Old Dixie Hwy

Robe Sound, FL 33455
(772) 288-1040

Www.vfwhobesound.org

COMMANDER'S MESSAGE

Just a reminder if you have a computer you can
pull up the VFW website for our post. Just go to
www.vfwhobesound.org and you can get the News-
letter, Calendar, and all the functions and pictures
going on at our post. If you do not have access to a
computer and if you are a member in good standing
you can have the newsletter sent to you, just come in
with your address.

At the Veterans Council meeting last month a
guest, Joe Cauney, would like to form an organization
called "Dream Waves" to take returning disabled vets
for rides on the Indian River. He needs letters from
different Posts so he can apply for a 501c3.

If you have a computer and you are enrolled in the
VA Healthcare system you can shop the All Services
Exchange Catalog and online store. Just sign up at
www.vacanteen.va.gov .

Stop in for our Fish Fry on Friday and sing along
with Dick. He plays a piano keyboard and is a first
class musician. Dick also donated the keyboard to the
post.

Our Post gave the Gold Medal awards to Law En-
forcement, Fire Fighter, and EMT recipients. The Vet-
erans of Foreign Wars gives this award every year to a
person deserving of the award. Each person is se-
lected by their peers.

Ron Polzin
Commander

Notice: Statement of ownership required by UPSP, Title
"Newsletter" of the VFW Post 10132, Vol. 16, Issue 2, No-
vember 2010 published monthly. No charge to members of
the VFW or Auxiliaries.

FROM THE DESK OF
THE SR. VICE

Just a reminder, continuous members must pay their
dues before they are allowed in the post.

WARNING!!! Use of back door is for members in good
standing only. If the keycard doesn't work contact the Sr.
Vice or report it to the office. Anyone trying to force
their way by tugging on the door will lose their canteen
privileges.

AI Jarrell, Senior Vice Commander

HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT

"No matter how big and powerful government gets, and
the many services it provides, it can never take the place

of volunteers." - Ronald Reagan

We have projects for the post, any time you can give us
will be a big help. Also let us know what you would like to
see happen by using the suggestion box. Items of impor-
tance will be addressed as soon as possible; all others will
be talked about at the House Committee meeting.

Jim Davis, House Committee Chairman

*************************************
: HONOR GUARD :
* ** "Pride of the Post" ** *
: Honor Guard was asked to go to the National Cerne- ~
* tery for District. A Past Commander passed away, so *
~ now Post 10132 Honor Guard is now also District 11 ~
: Honor Guard. We also dedicated the Audubon Society's:
t new 5 acre site. t
t We are still looking for a few good men to join the ~
-cr Honor Guard. -t,-

* *t Ron Polzin :
t Captain of Guard ~

* **************************************



LADIES' AUXILIARY NEWS

Hello Ladies,

I hope all had a great New Year's celebration and are ready
for 2011. Our Auxiliary is moving forward making plans for our
spring Flea Market in March. Secretary Nancy Imboden is going
to take charge again this year and part of our money will go to her
choice of special projects, Wounded Warriors. If you are starting
to think of spring cleaning make sure you contact her early to rent
a table and talk about what you can donate to this worthy
cause. Remember, we can take cash donations, also.

In other news, we will have our regular Valentine's dance on
February 12 with Big T as the music and lasagna as the main
entree. We will also crown our Valentine Queen of the evening for
all her assistance in the Auxiliary over the year. So come on out
and see who it is.

Our treasurer Dorothea Wiley is quite upset at some of you
ladies. She has made phone calls and asked you to pay your
dues and some of you are delinquent. Remember if you don't
pay for 2011 you are no longer a member and such are not eligi-
ble for a cancer grant if you need it in the future. So get out that
check book and pay your dues or switch to a life membership and
not have to worry about it again. Problems or concems, please
email me or call.

In respect,
Rosemary Ayers, President

LADIES' AUXILIARY NEWS

Dear Sisters:

Aren't you glad you moved to Florida where the warm breezes
blow - and no snow! Just a reminder that annual members might
want to think about becoming a LIFE member sometime during
the coming year. Contact me for information - my number is 772-
546-2719 -leave a message and I'll get back to you.

Hope you are taking advantage of the many activities offered
at the Post, and please support the Ladles Auxiliairy functions.

Loyally,
Dot Wiley, Treasurer

MEN'S AUXILIARY NEWS

On behalf of all the men's auxiliary members, we would like to
extend our thanks' and appreciation to Walt Wunder for serving as
president thru the past three years. Thank you for your dedication,
time and hard work.

This month our fund raiser will be a homemade meatloaf dinner
on February 24th with potato, green beans and roll for $8.00. The
meal will be prepared by chef Salvatore Bagnana. Please come out
for an enjoyable night of dinner and dance.

Time is running out to purchase Super Bowl Raffie Tickets at
$2.00 each with four chances to win. The raffie, for three flat screen
TV's and a $200 gift card, will be drawn during the half time of the
super bowl game on February 6th. To purchase tickets, see a men's
auxiliary member or the bar tender. The TV's are on display at the
Post.

The men's auxiliary membership has been growing and we look
forward to an active year working with the post and our local com-
munity. Welcome new members Robert Corbrett, Gary Root and
Jerry Simmons. Members; please attend our meetings on the third
Tuesday of every month at 6:30 PM and keep supporting all of the
VFW functions to help make our Hobe Sound Post the best it can
be.

Ken Caribo/Arthur Norton

COOTIES' CORNER

Support our Hospitalized Veterans by attending the Cooties Din-
ner on Thursday February 3rd. We will be serving a German Feast
of Bratwurst, Kraut/Apples, German Potato Salad, Rye Bread, Ger-
man Chocolate Cake, music by Terri. Donation $8.00.

Patients from the VA hospital in West Palm Beach will be coming
to our post February 26th for pizza and the horse racers, it is an
event they look forward to.

With your support the Cooties hope to continue with once a
month Thursday night dinners.

VOLUNTEER, WE NEED YOU.

Keep'em Smiling in Beds of White.

Seam Squirrel,

ANNUAL FLEA MARKET ON MARCH 19TH.

Start cleaning out your closets and garages and donate your clean unwanted items. If you need assistance getting
the items to us please feel free to contact us. There will be a drop off box by the front door.

Donate items or rent a table and sell your items. Tables rent for $10.00 or two for $15.00

All proceeds will go towards the Wounded Warriors Project which helps provide assistance to our injured sol-
diers in their rehabilitation.

Please contact Nancy Imboden at 772-546-2329



Please support our sponsors .... They help defray the cost of the newsletter .

•:'S .t;j". '.,j Walt Haniak, Realtor, CAM, CDPE, Notary
. ~._..,.,y I Carl Rizzuto Sales Team

_~i . I KELLER WILLIAMS REALTY
of JupiterlTequestalHobe Sound

Cell: 561-512-4751 Office: 561-427-6100
4455 Military Trail, Suite 100,Jupiter, FL 33458

All offices are independently owned & operated.

Artistic Mirror & Glass, Inc.
Tub/Shower Enclosures,

Mirrors & Glass
4240 SE Commerce Ave

Stuart, FL 34997 (772) 287-9785
VFW LA Member

Space Available

Call Bob Corbett today!!!

(772) 219·7343

Corman Cleaners
Dry Cleaning & Alterations
3464 Dixie Hwy, Stuart, FL

(772)283-4678
3565 Mapp Rd., Palm City, FL

(772) 286-4164

Winners Circle
Stuart, FL

Plaques, Trophies, Signs,
Promotion Products

Bronze, Glass & Lucie Spec.
(772) 223-4080 Fax: 283-6882

Door to Door & More
Airport Shuttle/Car Transport

7746 SE Independence St
Hobe Sound, FL

(772) 545-9921 or 349-0612
VFWMember

Coldwell Banker R.E.
Sharyl Pratt, Broker Associate

11960 US Highway 1
Hobe Sound, FL
(772) 546-5295

St Lucie Battery & Tire
Honest & reliable service

3992 SW Bruner Ter.

Palm city, FL
(772) 461-1746 or 432-1064

Ranger Air Conditioning
9845 SE Federal Hwy

Hobe Sound, FL
License #CAC009726

(772) 546-7777
VFW Member

Kolinski & Son Painting
Commercial & Residential

Interior & Exterior Power wash
Port Salerno, FL Lic #CPTG4403

(772) 370-3111
VFW Member

Martin County
Detachment 1045

Meets 4th Tuesday
VFW Post 10132@1900

Calling all Marines to join our Ranks

Bob's Barber Shop
3485 SE Dixie Hwy

Stuart, FL
(772) 287-9799
VFWMember

Secure Storage
8833 Edwyn St
Hobe Sound, FL
(772) 546-5661

httpl/securestorageinc.com

Electronic Security
Burglar/FireAlarms/CCTV

11543 SE Federal Hwy
Hobe Sound, FL
(772) 546-5279

Rick's Auto Repair
Rick Ponte, Owner

10355 SE Federal Hwy
Hobe Sound, FL
(772) 545-9944

Come Join the Fun!!!
Tuesday Nights 7:30 PM

Cost: $2.00 ea
Mixed doubles pool tournament. Double Elimination
For more information call: Patty Thorson 546-4796

Standings

Jan. 4, 2011 Jan. 11,2011 Jan. 18,2011

1st Nancy I Chuck 1st Roger I Jim W. 1st Jim W. lTom

2nd Jim G.I Jim W. 2nd Craig I Harvey 2nd Patty I Earl

3rd Patty I Thurman 3rd Chuck I Earl 3rd Claire I Bob S.

March Door Assignments
& you must sell 50·50 tickets

NEWSLETIER DEADLINE FOR MARCH IS FEBRUARY 17TH
AND WILL BE FOR 1 MONTH ONL", ARTICLES SUBMITTED

AFTER THAT DATE WilL BE POSTED IN THE NEXT ISSUE Feb. 5th
Feb. 12th
Feb. 19th
Feb. 26th
Mar. 5th

Tony Opperman
Ken Desch
AI Mueller
John Hansen
Paul Foote

288-1040
546-3562
219-3527
346-6410
546-9427

SUNDAY TEXAS HOLD'EM

@2PM

Join the Fun

For more information
Call the Post 288-1 040

You can rent

our Hallfor

Weddings and Parties
For more information call:
Phil Jacoby @ 288-1040

!·~A~~I~~O~~~~ M~N;~;i
. 2T04PM :
I Call Richard (772)240-1070for more I
: information .
l.._ .._ .._ .._ .._ .._ ...-i



HALL·BRYAN POST 10132
VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS
6101 OLD DIXIE HWY
P.O. BOX 665
HOBE SOUND, FL 33475

NON·PROFIT ORGANIZATION
US POSTAGE PAID
STUART, FL 34997
PERMIT #670

Current Occupant or:

LET FREEDOM RING SERVING OUR VETERANS

VFW OFFICERS 2010 -> 2011 LADIES' AUXILIARY
Commander. President:

Ron Polzin 546-2543 Rosemary Ayers 545-9921
Sr. Vice Commander: Sr. Vice President:

AI Jarrell 546-3490 Christine Davis 287-8542
Jr. Vice Commander: MEN'S AUXILIARY Jr. Vice President:

John Ayers 545-9921 Patty Thorson 546-4796
Quartermaster: President: Secretary:

Tony Opperman 546-0932 Kenny Caribo Nancy Imboden 546-2329
Chaplain: Sr. Vice President: Treasurer:

Jack Vale 546-2593 Dorothea Wiley 546-2719
Surgeon: Jr. Vice President: Chaplain:

Gary Kolinski 370-3111 Pepper Martin 545-3479 Gail Hodge 545-0958
Judge Advocate: Secretary: Patriotic Instructor.

Jean Smith 600-7562 Robert Walters 485-8658 Ida Damesimo 546-7865
Adjutant: Treasurer Historian:

John Hansen 546-6410 Arthur Norton 220-4670 Danielle Hartog 341-1599
Officer of the Day: Chaplain: Conductress:

Carl Amodeo 220-7736 Roger Royer 337-4450 Pat Kastran 285-9748
3-Year Trustee: Surgeon: Guard:

Jim Glover 287-4021 Robert Muller 283-7748 Marilyn Stewart 546-8412
2- Year Trustee: 3-Year Trustee: 3-Year Trustee:

George Campbell 463-4700 Kenneth Desch 546-3862 Jean Smith 600-7562
1-Year Trustee: 2-Year Trustee: 2·Year Trustee:

Alan Schroeder 320-0079 Joyce Ellinwood 546-7352
Service Officer: 1-Year Trustee: 1-Year Trustee:

John Ayers 545-3490 Glen Frank 781-1402 Roberta James 287-7034


